
September 5, 2012                          

City Council  

Committee Report 

 

To:  Mayor & Council 

 
Fr:   Richard Perchuk, Manager of Operations 

              
Re:  Amendment to Schedule “A” to By-Law Number 66-2006 - 

       Chipman Street Parking Lot       
 

Recommendation: 

That Council of the City of Kenora give three readings to a by-law to amend  
By-Law Number 66-2006, being a by-law which establishes and regulates 

parking lots and structures within the City of Kenora; and  
 

That Schedule “A” to By-law Number 66-2006 – Chipman Street Parking Lot be 
amended to state the following; and  

 
Lot “B”   Chipman Street Parking Lot 

Control:    By-Law Enforcement Officer 
Fees:    Monthly $49.60 plus applicable taxes  

                                  (effective September 17, 2012)  
Special Regulations:  Leased spaces, and further 

 
Background: 

In order to accommodate the shift of longer term parking away from the 

Harbourfront, as per the City’s long term parking strategy for the downtown 
area, it will be necessary to convert some “open” spots available for hourly 

parking to leased parking. 
 

It is recommended to lease out on a monthly basis all 23 parking stalls at the 
Chipman Street Parking Lot.  
 
The City will be required to erect new signage to inform the public of the 

change to leased parking from Monday to Friday only from 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 
p.m. to allow it to be open to the public evenings and weekends.  This change 

will take effect Monday, September 17, 2012. 
 

Budget:  2012 Operating Budget  

 
Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  

Resolution & By-Law required. 

Distribution: R. Perchuk, M. Vogrig, T. Rickaby, By-Law Enforcement, O.P.P. 


